Construction Update

Stewart Avenue Upgrade Project Update | July 2025

Dear Neighbor,

We want to thank you for your continued patience as we work to complete important upgrades on our infrastructure within your community on Stewart Avenue. We are committed to continue providing safe and reliable service for our customers on Long Island.

As we approach the completion of these improvements, we wanted to let you know what to expect in the final stages of the project.

- Crews will backfill excavations and remove materials and equipment from the work zone.
- Temporary restoration and then final restoration of the impacted areas will take place.
- As of right now, milling, and complete asphalt restoration has begun on Stewart Avenue.
- Restoration activities include, replacing the impacted sidewalks/curbs, and restoring the grassy areas.

For questions regarding the final construction activities or restoration details, please contact our project engagement team below. Our Project Engagement team will continue to update you, residents, and businesses, as the paving progresses beyond Selfridge Avenue.

We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we complete these important infrastructure improvements for our customers.

Sincerely,

National Grid

Project Engagement Team **Phone:** (516) 855-7608

Email: Box.liprojects@nationalgrid.com

